
   

Here we are in June already.  The 2019-2020 
Rotary year is nearly complete.  What a year it 
has been.  The whirlwind of Club visits began 
on July 2nd and ended on October 26th.  That 
was a wonderful time when we could set face 
to face and have interesting conversations and 
do amazing activities.  It was a time of 4th of 
July fireworks, golf tournaments, Lumberjack 
Festivals, 100-year celebrations, festivals, road 
rallies, open houses, 5k fun runs, October Fest 
and a host of Youth Exchange activities. 

Then came the holiday season.  It began with a 
Lobsterfest and pancake days galore during 
November.  The Foundation Dinner with 
Brenda Cressey was enjoyed by all.  Then 
came wrestling tournaments and a Holiday 
Reception among antique automobiles. Clubs 
were busy seeing that the needy had an enjoy-
able Christmas.  Richard helped to welcome 
the New Year with his ever-popular New 
Year’s Day party.  Outbound Youth Exchange 
students learned where they would be going in 
the fall. 

As we entered the second half of the year Ro-
tary life as normal continued.  DGE Matt left 
for San Diego for the International Assembly 
to receive important training for his upcoming 
term as DG.  President Elects gathered for im-
portant training to get ready for their year as 
Club President.  The District Finance Commit-
tee and District Advisory Committee held our 
District’s first Zoom Conferences to see if this 
would work. The annual Rotary Leadership 
Institute took place in Owego. High school 
honor students were recognized.  Exchange 
student continued their training.  Everything 
seemed to be going fine. 

Then it happened.  Our world was turned up-
side down.  March 15 will be remembered as 
the date that Rotary was transformed.  Face to 
face meetings ended, activities and events 
were cancelled.  Zoom meetings became the 

norm rather than the exception.  It would have 
been easy for Rotary to go dark.  But that is 
not what happened.  The Rotary Clubs of Dis-
trict 7170, true to our motto “Service Above 
Self”, went to work to help our neighbors and 
communities meet their needs.  Clubs con-
nected with other community organizations to 
provide help, organized pools of volunteer 
helpers, promoted buy-local programs, pro-
moted funding opportunities, helped busi-
nesses and organizations complete grant ap-
plications, created innovative fund raising ac-
tivities, developed positive PR messages and 
served those on the front lines. 

Our work is just beginning.  Historically, there 
are three distinct phases in the recovery from 
a crisis.  First is response which lasts from 1 to 
6 months.  Second is recovery which can last 
from 3 to 12 months. Finally, is resiliency 
which may take from 12 to 36 months.  In oth-
er words, Rotary’s help will be needed for a 
long time to come.  The impact on Rotary will 
be profound.  Our organization will undergo 
many changes. Many of our traditions will dis-
appear and new way of doing things will take 
their place.  We are already seeing some of 
these changes.  If we are to survive, Rotary 
must be TRANSITIONAL as we move forward.  

Until next time as PDG Dave  

Please follow the recommendations, stay safe, 
stay healthy.  We need you all.  Remember… 

ROTARY CONNECTS THE WORLD /          
ROTARY OPENS OPPORTUNITIES. 

Yours In Rotary Service, 

                                  

DG Dave 
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CLUB MEMBER SPONSOR 

  

Bainbridge Gina Haddad June White 

Binghamton Noon 

  

Anthony Donkor Frances Traficante  

Cortland Noon Clayton Moore Doug Larison 

 Emmanuel Sikora Gina Sikora 

Greene Karen Schindler Alan Lord 

Hobart Ted Kosier John Kosier 

Measure people by the size of their hearts, not the size of their bank accounts. 

        

Trumansburg Rotary cleaning up the highway 
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The Stamford Rotary Club purchased 200 gallons of whole milk this week and donated it to 

the Stamford Central School Lunch program.  The milk was purchased from a local dairy, Clark 

Farms Creamery in Delhi, NY.  The milk was distributed by the Stamford Central School to 180+ 

students who participate in their lunch program.  Meals are delivered twice a week to students in 

the district and the milk went out with Thursday's delivery.  The club felt this was an way to sup-

port families in our local school district who may need a helping hand.  Also, Clark Farms recently 

started processing milk from their own cows and the club wanted to keep the funds local!  The 

Stamford Rotary Club thanks Clark Farms for delivering the milk to the school and the staff at 

Stamford Central for the distribution to their students!  

        

Have good posture. Enter a room with purpose and confidence. 
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Don’t worry that you can’t give your kids the best of everything. Give them your very best. 

 

  

 

Clubs are encouraged to apply for awards. 

Mark Maloney’s Presidential Citation- you have until June 30, 2020 to submit this to RI. 

Interact Club Presidential Citation- you have until June 30, 2020 to apply to RI. 

Avenue of Service Award- please submit this to Pat Kriebel- pkriebel@stny.rr.com  The application 
is below. 

Helping Hands Award- this is for the best project any club has done this past year and submit to 
DG Dave 

Governor’s Challenge Award- contact DG Dave Bensley; yep7170@gmail.com 

Membership Awards- the cut off date is June 30, 2020. 

The top 3 clubs with the highest % increase in membership. 

Clubs with 100% retention. 

Individual who has sponsored the most new members. 

Foundation Awards will be given out at a date in the future 

A reminder that clubs have just one month left to meet the criteria for this year’s Governor’s Chal-
lenge.  The criteria are as follows: 

 

A net gain in membership of one since July 1, 2019 

A per capita contribution to the Annual Fund of $50. 

A per capita contribution to Polio Plus of $50. 

A club project dedicated to polio eradication. 

 

All criteria must be met by the deadline of June 30, 2020.   

mailto:pkriebel@stny.rr.com
mailto:yep7170@gmail.com
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Drink low fat milk. 

 

Helping Hands Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The helping hands award originated at the 1983 District Conference with then District Governor 
Bill Cadwallader.  The emphasis of the award is the hands-on participation of club members, not a 
monetary contribution.  The criteria for this year’s award are as follows: 

 

Selection will be based solely on one project. 

Project will satisfy a community need.  Could be a community grant. 

Special consideration will be given to the club that involves its club members in time and physi-
cal effort as compared to the mere donation of money to pay someone else to do the work. 

The exhibit will consist of 1 to 3 electronic photographs and a written description of the project 
of no more than 150 words-All on one 8 ½ X11 sheet .. 

This project can be the same as the one submitted last year that did not win. 

The same project cannot win more than once. 

The 2019-2020 District Governor Track will be the selection committee. 

 

Applications are to be submitted by e-mail to District Governor David Bensley 
(yep7170@gmail.com) no later than June 30, 2020 

mailto:yep7170@gmail.com
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Use less salt 
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Membership 
Rotarians, now is the time to focus on membership retention. Have your club meet via zoom or confer-
ence call. If that's not feasible, be sure to e-mail and call members. Check on all your club members to 
make sure they are OK. 
The Vestal Club had a virtual fundraiser- a trivia contest. What a great way to think outside the box! 
Zoom calls are a great way to meet people from other clubs. Many clubs are inviting district members to 
their zoom meetings. 
If you are volunteering, be sure to talk to those volunteers about Rotary. They would make great mem-
bers of your club.  EVERYONE, stay safe and healthy! 
Yours in Rotary, 
Pat Kriebel, PDG and District Membership Chair 

Eat less red meat 

 

 

June 2020 District Grant Tidbit 

If your club has a grant project for this Rotary Year, remember the final report is due by June 30. Thank 
you to the clubs who submitted grant applications for the 2020-2021 Rotary Year. The District Grants 
Committee members are reviewing them and will meet later this month to make their decisions.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crime Victim Assistance Center's Safe Harbour Program works with partners across Broome County to 
promote awareness & identification of youth trafficking, and provides comprehensive services to potential 
victims of commercial sexual exploitation. Our services are growing on a daily basis and we are currently 
looking for partners in the community to help us succeed in our goal of keeping children safe and providing 
them with basic needs and necessary resources. 

CVAC volunteers generally fill two vital roles; answering our 24/7 support line, and providing medical ad-
vocacy to the local area hospitals. To do so, volunteers must apply and be able to complete our 40- hour rape 
crisis counselor training. Upon completion, volunteers will become certified NYS Rape Crisis Counselors 
through the Department of Health. Trainings are generally offered in the fall and the spring, and occasional-
ly in the summer. 

http://www.cvac.us/: go to Services- go to Volunteer Services 

http://www.cvac.us/
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Learn how to fix a leaky faucet and toilet 

We channel our commitment to service at home and abroad through five Avenues of Service, which are the founda-
tion of club activity. 

Club Service focuses on making clubs strong. A thriving club is anchored by strong relationships 
and an active membership development plan. 

Vocational Service calls on every Rotarian to work with integrity and contribute their expertise to 
the problems and needs of society. Learn more in An Introduction to Vocational Service and the Code of Conduct. 

Community Service encourages every Rotarian to find ways to improve the quality of life for peo-
ple in their communities and to serve the public interest. Learn more in Communities in Action: A Guide to Effec-
tive Projects. 

International Service exemplifies our global reach in promoting peace and understanding. We 
support this service avenue by sponsoring or volunteering on international projects, seeking partners abroad, and 
more. 

Youth Service recognizes the importance of empowering youth and young professionals through 
leadership development programs such as Rotaract, Interact, Rotary Youth Leadership Awards, and Rotary Youth 
Exchange. 

https://my.rotary.org/en/document/introduction-vocational-service
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/rotarian-code-conduct
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/communities-action-guide-effective-projects
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/communities-action-guide-effective-projects
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/sponsor-rotaract-club
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/sponsor-interact-club
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/organize-ryla-event
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/start-exchange
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/start-exchange
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Dave Bensley 
District Governor  

2019-2020 
 

465 Earlville Rd. 
Earlville, NY 13332 

Phone:  
(H) 315-691-9105 

 
(C) 315-447-3112 

 
E-mail:   

yep7170@gmail.com  

W w w . r o t a r y  

d i c t r i c t 7 17 0 . o r g  

mailto:jsmith1532@aol.com

